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We will have a chat (lecture & trunk show) which includes her
adventures down the rabbit hole on Thwsday, Nov. 16.
Play date (workshop) on the Saturday, Nov. 18, 2017.
The workshop cost for members is $55.00 * non-members is $65.00.
Price includes all materials and fees. No sewing machine is needed.

We will be making The Beekeeper's Pincushion.
You will be able to choose your own colors to make yours _
unique. These are made from wool. | _ 8
A workshop registration form is at the end of this newsletter. =

copyright Michelle May The Raspberryibi

A Message ﬁom the President

Cindy May

Give me your attention, please! key word being “GIVE”

“Gimme!”, "I want!”, "Hafta havel”, “My turn!”, “MINE!", “Hand it over!”

Sounds like a possible conversation at a toddler’s pre-school playtime, a
middle schooler’s bus ride home from school, or dinner conversation at an
upcoming holiday dinner that happens this month. ThanksGIVING, (Already?
| knowl).

We have become a demanding society that sometimes expects instant
gratification or more than we deserve. We can easily focus on the receiving
end of the give-and-take process. But | want to ask you: Are you more of a
giver or a taker? | have come to know most of you and | have learned where
your hearts lie. | have seen many of you generously open your hearts, souls,
and pocketbooks.

With holidays fast approaching, accept my little friendly reminder to partic-
ipate in CAMEQ's charitable commitments. Be more of a giver. In kindnesses.
In words. In gratitude. In generosity.

Hopefully, you might be lucky enough to only hear these words (with inject-
ed laughter) by any of us at a Black Friday Quit Shop Sale!

“Gimme!”, "l want!”, "*Hafta havel!”, “My turn!”, “MINE!", “Hand it over!”

May your turkey festival be stuffed with family and friends!

Thanking you alll
Cindy

HAVEN Bags and items are due at the November General Meeting.

Remember to send your Charity suggestions to Linda Wallace.

www.cameoquilters.org « www.facebook.com/CameoQuilters]
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For those members who are
interested in doing a Round
Robin, please bring your block
in a brown paper bag to the
November meeting. We will
begin this fun activity. All are
welcome to participate.

k Theresa Nielsen

FIELD TRiIP?

The Research and Information
Committee is up and running! This
is the group that will organize field
trips. The members have shown an
interest in planning another trip
to MSU. Please contact chair Jan
Recinos if you would like another
visit to MSU or have an alternative
field trip suggestion.

Update the quilt shop listings in
your membership handbook:

November 7 ???
STORE CLOSING -
50% off - cash sales only
The Quilters Garden
1364 N. Leroy
Fenton, MI 48430
1-810-629-0331
www.thequiltersgarden.com

Editor's note: Please call first. Web-
site and Facebook page for The
Quilter's Garden does not mention
the store is closing.

STORE CLOSING DEC. 16, 2017
40% off going on now

SISTERS IN QUILTING
6407 Morris Street
Marlette, Ml 48453

(989) 635-0300

Tuesday & Thursday 10am to 5pm

Saturday 10am to 1pm
Call ahead and Deb will be glad to open
the store for you. Will continue to sell
online & vend at quilt shows.

Hospita//@
IMPORTANT NOTE:

Treats for the November General
Meeting will be provided by the
these members with November
birthdays and members who have
Summer birthdays who have yet to
donate:

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
CArOL F. Nowv. 13

Hearts & Huﬂs

Theresa Nielsen, Linda GCiriffin,
and Carol Fetsco are on the Hearts
and Hugs Committee for 2017-18.
The committee sends out a card and
a heart block to a member to let her/
him know that CAMEO cares during
a difficult time for that member.

Hearts and Hugs can’t do its job
unless you fell us of any member
who could use a "hug” and a note
from CAMEO. Please pass along
such information to any one of us
as soon as you learn of it. Check
the member directory for our con-
tact numbers or tell us at a meeting.
The committee has heart blocks as
well as some sympathy and get well
cards, but could always use more.
If you plan on making some heart
blocks (pieced or appliqued) they
are most useful if they are from 4"
fo 6" in size for easy inclusion into a
card. We will be happy to receive
donated get well and sympathy
cards, also. Bring donatfions fo the
next meeting and give them to any-
one of us. If you need a pattern to
follow, or an ideq, just ask.

submitted by Carol Fetsco
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Pmﬂmms & Works/mps

Sharon Cratsenburg
VP, Facilitator

| hope everyone enjoyed the presentation from Beth
Donaldson. Let's hope we can plan a road frip again to
visit the MSU museum.

Michelle May from Raspberry Rabbits will be our guest
speaker for November. There is still room to join us for the
Beekeeper Pincushion workshop on Saturday, Nov. 18.
Member cost is $55.00 and for non-members the cost is
$65.00. This fee covers the class registration and all ma-
terials. The only thing you need to bring to class are two
pair of scissors. One small, sharp pointed pair, like the
stork embroidery scissors and one regular pair. The kits
Michelle brings include needles, wool, and even a thim-
ble. I'm excited to have her attend our guild.

January’s workshop is Thread Painting by Jan Berg-
Rezmer. The cost for members is $35.00 and Non-mem-
bers is $45.00. Once you register | will email you a supply
list. We need a minimum of six people in order to hold
the class.

On March 15, 2018, Donna Kooistra from Lagrange, In-
diana, will give an interactive lecture called “Everybody
Wins!” about appraising quilts. Donna is an AQS Certi-
fied Appraiser. She is also willing to schedule a day fol-
lowing her lecture to do appraisals. In order to hold this,
we need to guarantee five written appraisals for her on
that day. Donna charges $60 per written appraisal and
$30 per verbal consultation. If you wish to have a written
appraisal (for insurance purposes) on a quilt, | need to
have a response from you by the December meeting to
have her stay a second day to do appraisals. Please in-
form me by email if you wish to have a written appraisal
and | will have a signup sheet at November's meeting.
A workshop registration form is at the end of this newsletter.

L]
. 2017 .
+ Nov 16 Michelle May (Raspberry Rabbits) .
o Lecture: “Folk Art Fusion” o0
+ Nov 18 Michelle May Workshop: %
. “Beekeeper Pincushion” .
e Dec?2l Holiday Pot Luck & Business Meeting .
. 2018 .
¢ Jan18 Jan Berg-Rezmer Lecture: “Thread Painting” .
e Jan20 Jan Berg-Rezmer Workshop: .
. “Thread Painting” .
¢ Feb15 CAMEQO Whistle Stop .
e Feb 17 Charity Day .
+ Mar15 DonnaKooistra, AQS Cert. Textile & Quilt o
. Appraiser .
« Mar17 National Quilting Day :
+ Aprl19 Linda Thielfoldt Lecture: .
: “Confessions of a Crummy Quilter” .
e Apr21 Linda Thielfoldt Workshop: .
. “Precision Piecing” Table Runner .
e May 17 Karen Turkes Lecture: "Transforming Fabric” .
+  May 19 Karen Turkes Workshop: .
. “Design Your Own Landscape” .
e June 21 Annual Meeting & Pot Luck - members only .
:.........0..........0.0..........0.........0

November 2, 7pm
Oakland County Quilt Guild
Linda Thielfoldt — Confessions of a Crappy Quilter
First Congregational Church
1315 N. Pine St., Rochester
www.oaklandcountyquiltguild.com

Nov.4, 10-4 Workshop — Applique the easy way

November 2, 10.00am

Tri-County Quilt Guild

Tim Latimer - Trunk Show

First United Methodist Church of Warren
5005 Chicago Road Warren, Ml. 48092.

November 6, 7pm

Macomb County Quilt Guild

Kathy Groves, BobKat Quilts — Trunk Show™
Workshop October 3 - 9-3

Trinity Lutheran Church

38900 Harper, Clinfon Township.
www.macombcountyquiltguild.org

November 9, 7pm
Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild
PATSY THOMPSON - Rules for Sit-Down Machine-Quilting
Meeting Location:
Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church, Bloomfield Hills
Nov. 10 & 11 Workshops www.glhg.org

November 18, 9am

Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild

Paula Golden - :Color! How to make your quilts sing”

Washtenaw Community College

Morris Lawrence Building

4800 E. Huron River Dr.. Ann Arbor. info@gaagg.com
Workshops 9:30-4:30 Nov.17 — “Free and Easy”
Nov. 19 - “Frolicking” color theory & paper foundation

November 21, 7pm

Quilt Guild of Metro Detroit

Carole Harris Lecture & Trunk Show

Redeemer United Methodist Church

20633 Vernier R., Harper Woods. www.ggmd.org

November 28, 6:30 pm
Evening Star Quilters Guild
Denise Schober — Lecture & Trunk Show
Davison Senior Center, 10135 Lapeer Rd.. Davison
www.eveningstarqguilters.blogspot.com
November 30 Workshop 9:30am at
Trinity Lutheran Church
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CAMEO Fabric Exchange

by Rosemary Spatafora

Fabric Exchanges are a perfect way to add variety
to your fabric stash and to stretch your creativity. It's so
much fun to see what great fabric finds you will go home
with.

This year we will be exchanging 10 1/2 inch squares
of fabric. Each month we will announce a theme for the
next month’'s meeting and CAMEO members will be in-
vited to participate. Sign up only for the months you wish
to participate. You can jump in - or out - at any timel
(But we hope you will jump in and stay in - more fabric
for everyonel)

Here's how it works. Each month we will announce
the theme for next month. There will be a sign up sheet
and members will be asked to sign up before the Hospi-
tality break. During the second half of the meeting we
will announce the number of participants. The following
month each participant will bring in 2 (10-1/2") squares
foreach personin the swap. (Example: If 10 sign up then
each person must bring in 20 (10-1/2") squares to the
next meeting.) We will even tell you how much fabric
you will need for each exchange.

Here are a few simple rules for the exchange:

* Quilt Shop Quality fabric only please (see article be-
low)

e Fabric may be washed or unwashed

Drop off fabric at beginning of the meeting and pick

up fabric during Hospitality Break

* Sign-up for following month's exchange at the Hospi-
tality Break

e Fabric not picked up will be saved until the next meet-
ing

* People who forget to bring their fabric do not partic-
ipate in the exchange for that month and will not be
able to bring that month'’s fabric in the next month.

Here's a sneak peek at the monthly themes:
November 2017 - Winter
December 2017 - NO EXCHANGE
January 2018 - Celestials
February 2018 - Solids
March 2018 - Ugly Fabric
April 2018 - Civil War
May 2018 - All American
June 2018 - NO EXCHANGE

K XK XK X X X X X

WHY “QUILT SHOP QUALITY” FABRIC?

Speaking of fabrics, did you know that all fabric is not
created equally? There is craft fabric, sewing fabric, and
quilting cottons.

Quilt quality fabric is made of cotton and is tightly wo-
ven. If you hold it up to the light you will not be able to see
between the thread weaves. That dense weave allows the
fabric to live longer and the dyes take better to the fab-
ric. You'll find less fray, less shrinkage, less bleeding and
your final quilt will last much longer. The best bet for buy-
ing appropriate fabric is to frequent your local quilt store.

Fabric Exchange for November
by Rosemary Spatafora

Our November theme is “Winter.” From snow flakes
to polar bears and every wintery thing in between, if it
makes you think “brrr, cold, winter,” then you've gof it.
Here are the brave souls who are weathering our first Ex-
change:

Cheryl Cawley Lois Marr
Rosemary Spatafora Karen Sayles
Judy Murray Theresa Nielsen

Loreen Garrison
Cindy May
Carole Gilbert

Nine people signed up for November so each person
will bring 18 (10.5") squares to the November meeting.
The total amount of fabric needed for this exchange is
1.5 (one and one half) yards.

Theme: CAMEQO Revelations - make a quilt featuring
a cameo!

Cost: None to participants.

Fabric: Participant’s choice. Use your own fabric,
new or from stash. The guild will not be supplying
any fabric.

Timeline: The challenge will be presented at the
November, 2017 guild meeting. A sign up sheet
will be available at the March and April, 2018
guild meetings. Quilts are to be brought early
to the May guild meeting. Voting will be by the
members present at the May, 2018 meeting.

Rules: the cameo (of any shape, not our Guild logo)
may be pieced, appliquéd or a combination;
embroidery and/or embellshments may be
added. Quilt must have a cameo made from
fabric or embroidery; attaching a cameo does
not meet criteria. The finished quilt must be at
least 12" x 12" and may not exceed 144" around
the perimeter. It may be any shape. Quilts will be
measured to determine eligibility for prizes. Fin-
ished quilt should be completed, quilted, bound
and labeled. Use your original design; using
someone else’s pattern defeats the purpose of
a challenge. Challenge committee members
are not excluded from participation.

Prizes: To be determined - You are guaranteed the

k satisfaction of challanging yourself! J
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Fan Out

Procedures —

2077-18 Guild Yzﬂr

. The Emergency Fan-Out Commit-
tee (EFOC) is a subcommittee un-
der Communications. Although
it is considered an optional Spe-
cial Committee, it is necessary to
communicate the cancellation
of a general meeting or work-
shop. It may also be used to call
a general meeting. Our goal is to
streamline this procedure while
keeping it as accurate and time-
ly as possible. Simpler is better!

. All decisions to cancel a general
meeting or workshop reside with
the Guild President who confers
with the Executive Board. Can-
cellation should be made before
4:00 p.m. of the day of a general
meeting and before the start of a
scheduled workshop.

. The President generates a global
text message to the guild mem-
bership (and EFOC) announc-
ing the cancellation. Members
chose to receive these text mes-
sages when they filled out their
annual membership forms.

. The webmaster is responsible for
placing this cancellation on the
guild website and Facebook
page as soon as possible.

. Other guild members chose to be
notified by phone call or email,
rather than by text messaging.
This secondary notification is the
duty of the Emergency Fan-Out
Committee. No piece of paper
can be folded more than seven
times. A master list for this pur-
pose was compiled by the Mem-
bership V.P.

. There is a smaller number of
members who do not participate
in text messaging, so the Emer-
gency Fan-Out Committee may
be comprised of one person. This
year Sandy Peiss will be handling
Emergency Fan-Out for those
members requiring a phone call
or email noftification.

Research and /nformatlbn
NAMETAGS, THE ART OF

Donna Brokenshire

After 72 years, sometimes there is a slight jumble in the upstairs attic
(mine). Facial recognition is a positive, but occasionally the name recogni-
fion takes a while fo come up! That's where you, my fellow quilting sisters and
brothers come in to focus. THE NAMETAG!!

You are usually as familiar to me as my children’s names. However, my
kids will tell you that sometimes “Steve” and “Mike” come out as “SMike.”
Another time | called one son by all three children’s names, including our
daughter and “Friday”, our dog! Now that’s very bad. My son has 4 girls —
whoa, you get the picture.

The revised Bylaws do not require us to wear nametags at meetings, but
give me a little help, please, and wear one!

Have some fun making a nametag, try using your “creative imagina-
fion.” Do you have a favorite block you used in a quilte Reduce it and make
a mini square, add a square of batting, pop on a backing, turn it, write or
embroider you name, pin it on, and voila, A NAMETAG! Sew a strap on the
top sides, and you can hang it around your neck. Make a “chatelaine,” add
your name, and wear around your neck. Remember, simple is good too.

| have had fun making nametags for various occasions, mostly when |
was a member of Michigan Quilt Network. We usually had a theme for our
yearly retreats. Well, there you go — another nametag. One year during a
CAMEO Reftreat we were taught how to make collars. Our name was put
on by a generous member, and there was lots of room for quilt pins. (I have
the pattern.)

Just a little side note from my days of public speaking: if wearing a
nametag, pin it on your left shoulder side. If you observe, when shaking
hands or greeting someone, the viewer's eye focus goes automatically to
her right. It looks like you are looking at them. If you look to the left at a
nametag, it appears you are looking over the person’s shoulder. How about
thate

Ah, yes, a nametag. Have fun with this — there is no “incorrect”. Play
around, and make sure the name is easy to read. It sure would help this 72
year old sister quilter. | will try to bring some of my nametags | had fun mak-
ing tfo the next meeting. Enjoy!

Need some inspiration? Try Pinterest:
https://www.pinterest.com/emedoodle/quilted-name-tag/
http://pinterest.com/phxmag/
https://www.pinterest.com/pin/261490322085968918/

Watch Out for the Slip of the Keyboard!

To encourage members to read the entire newsletter, the Editor (that's
mel!) gets to have a little fun and bury a silly statement somewhere in each
newsletter. Members who find the Slip of the Keyboard will write it on a slip
of paper at each monthly meeting and be entered info a drawing for a
fabulous quilting prize! So, if you come across something that's not quite
right, doesn’t make sense or just doesn't fit - you've found itl Good luck and
happy hunting!
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CAMEO Quilters Guild General Meeting Minutes
October 19, 2017
Clawson United Methodist Church, Clawson Michigan

Meeting called to order by President Cindy May at 7:02 pm.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, an announcement was made of the death of Sybil Derderian’s mother-in-law.
Funeral was held this day.

Rosemary Spatafora moved to accept the minutes from the September general meeting and Linda Griffin seconded
the motion. The membership accepted the minutes as written.

Charity announcement by Linda Wallace: Haven bag kits are available for pick up at the Charity table. They need
fo be sewn, filled and returned by the November general meeting. A list of suggested items by age and gender is
available. Bags will be taken to Haven House in early December. Contact Linda Wallace if you are going to be a
couple of days late in order to make arrangements for pick up.

VP Facilitator, Sharon Cratsenburg infroduced the evening'’s speaker: Beth Donaldson from Michigan State University,
who gave a lecture and frunk show on “Quilting in Defroit in the 1930s.”

Hospitality break 8:30 pm; meeting resumed at 8:50 pm
Treasurer’s Report: Pat Baldauf reported the amounts of the bank balance as of 10-17-17.

VP Facilitator, Sharon Cratsenburg reminded membership:

e November lecture and workshop by Michelle May of Raspberry Rabbits. Workshop spaces are available for $55.00
(member fee) which includes all supplies excepft scissors and needles.

o December meeting is Holiday Pot Luck.

e January, 2018 meeting speaker is Jan Berg-Rezmer lecturing on “Thread Painting.” Six people minimum are needed
to hold the January thread painting workshop. Member cost $35.00 each.

eMarch, 2018 — Donna Koostra, quilt appraiser, will have an interactive lecture. She is available to make quilt ap-
praisals the following Saturday during National Quilting Day sew-in. Must register for 1-hour appointments. More
information to be in the newsletter.

Membership VP, Susan Larson: two members renewed and we had 1 guest tonight. Total memberships is at 51. All
members to pick up their directories from the membership table. See Susan Larson if you need to change a commit-
fee assignment.

Audit report, Theresa Nielsen: All books are in order for the 2016-17 guild year. Membership accepted the audit.
Fabric Exchange, Rosemary Spatafora: 10.5” squares will be exchanged. November's theme is “Winter” (not holi-
day). Nine people have signed up for the November exchange, each participant to bring in 18 squares which comes
to 1.5 yards of fabric each.

Charity Committee, Linda Wallace: Suggestions for charities to support this year are needed. Haven House and the
Layette Program at Clawson United Methodist Church are firm. Send suggestions to Linda by the November meet-
ing; she would like to have at least one more.

General Announcements, Cindy May and Barb Lusk: Saturday, Oct. 21 is a sew-in day at the church. 2 free tickets
are available for the Indianapolis Quilt Show. Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild has workshop openings for “Quilting
Feathers” Nov. 10, 2017.

Slip of the Keyboard was won by Rosemary Spatafora

Door Prizes & Show ‘N Tell

Deadline for November Silhouette artficles is October 31.

Board meeting Thursday, October 26 at Sharon Cratsenburg’s house at 7:00 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm

Submitted by Laurie Johnson for Linda Ibbs
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CAMEO Quilters Guild Executive Board Meeting Minutes
October 26, 2017
home of President Cindy May

Meeting was held at Cindy May's House. Meeting was called to order by at 7:10 p.m.

Present: Cindy May, Barb Lusk, Linda Ibbs, Loreen Garrison, Karla Sufton, Susan Larson, Pat Beldauf, Laurie Johnson,
Sharon Cratsenburg, and Kathy Wilson

Minutes from the September, 2017 Board meeting were approved, signed, dated and placed on file.

All Committee manuals have been passed to the liaisons, except for the Audit book which will go out in January,
2018.

BUDGET: The proposed budget was submitted by Treasurer Pat Baldauf and Assistant Treasurer Cheryl Cawley which
was reviewed. A revised budget will be provided to the membership at the November general meeting.

EDUCATION: CAMEO will be demonstrating the process of quilting in March at the request of Beaumont Hospital.
Cathy Mentkowski to coordinate.

NEWSLETTER ADS: We are looking for additional advertisements for the CAMEO newsletter. There is only one paid ad
in November's newsletter. It was noted that the paid advertisements pay for the cost of the newsletter.

CHARITY: A concern was noted that few members are picking up charity packets during Guild meetings. It was
suggested that a reminder for charity quilts be announced at meetings. Cutting and sewing days have been done
outside of quilt guild.

Discussed additional charities to support for 2017-18 guild year. Additionally, a motfion was made by Barb Lusk fo
donate $100 to each of the following charities (as the guild had not addressed this at the June, 2017 Board meeting):
Clawson United Methodist Church, Vista Maria, Haven, Lions/Bear’'s Camp, and MSU's Quilt Museum. Sharon Cratsen-
burg seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. Money to come from the 2018-19 budget.

A motion was also made by Laurie Johnson to donate $200 in supplies to fill the Haven bags due at the November
meeting. Seconded by Kathy Wilson. The motion was approved unanimously. Chair Linda Wallace will be contacted
by Kathy Wilson fo find out what is needed for the bags.

CHALLENGE THEME will be “Cameo Revelations.” Prizes to be determined as this is now an “Activity” (per the Bylaw
revisions), which does not require funds from the budget.

MEMBERSHIP: There have been two membership renewals in October. It was suggested that there be a Welcome
Tea for new members. Suggested it be held on a Monday/Tuesday at a member's home. All new members from last
year and current year will be invited along with a few long-time members in order to help integrate new members
into the guild.

LIBRARY: Loreen Garrison, committee liaison, requested an electronic file of the library books. President will send the
electronic file to her. Table space during guild meetings for the library was requested. It was suggested that books be
placed on the "Door Prize” side of the room, so as not to be confused with “Fabulous Finds”. Current Library chair is
having health problems and may not be available regularly.

OPEN SEW: there were 12 people in attendance for the Open Sew last week.

PROGRAMS for 2018-19: Loreen Garrison has found speakers for the 2018-19 Guild year and asked for approval to
book:

e October, 2018 Anico Feher lecture approved at $350, workshop approved $550. The workshop will be on pat-
tern making for picture quilts. Suggested class price of $50 for members, $60 for guests with a maximum of 20
students.

* November 2018: John Putnam will provide a trunk show with 30 or so quilts. He defines his presentation as “Show
and Tell and Laugh.” No workshop. Cost is $200 plus mileage. Board approved this speaker.

e January, 2019: Lauri Miller Designs - Trunk Show, modern and traditional. $200 cost - Approved.

e February, 2019: Whistle Stop and Charity Day.

* March, 2019: Janet Miller, City Stitcher - Trunk Show and Lecture $150, Motel $75. No workshop due to National
Quilting Day.

e April, 2019: Trunk Show by Ruth Ann Berry $150; Workshop: Isometric 3-D Quilt $350.

* May, 2019: Pam Achatz - $300.00 and hotel room.

continued on next page
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continued from previous page

FUNDRAISING/QUILT SHOW: There are CAMEOQ pins still in stock. It was suggested that these pins be made available to
newer members for their nametags. Discussed if these should be sold or freely distributed. A decision was not made
at this meeting since more information on the original cost needs to be researched.

QUILT SHOW: CAMEQ's 25th anniversary year will start in November 2019. Cindy May suggested we do our next quilt
show in the spring of 2020 (a three year cycle) since that will be in the middle of our 25th Anniversary year. Proposal
to be presented to membership at November's general meeting for a vote held at the December meeting. It was
suggested that an Anniversary Raffle Quilt be done as a fund raiser. A suggestion was made that perhaps two quilts
could be done. One for a membership raffle and a second to be raffled to the general public at the show. State
license allows 2 quilts on one license.

We have received a letter from the state licensing commission that they are going "“on line”. This will make it easier
for us to obtain the license needed when we sell raffle tickets in the future.

EMAILS TO MEMBERSHIP: As a response to a request made by a member to reduce the risk of email hacking, from
now on the email addresses will be placed in bcc: (blind copies) so that they will not be seen.

Meeting adjourned at: 10:10 p.m.
November Board meeting to be held at Barbara Lusk’'s home.
Minutes submitted by: Linda K. lbbs

NOTES FROM THE QUILTING COMMUNITY:

Ami Simms has accepted a position on the board of the National Quilt Museum. Visit: https://quiltmuseum.org/
to see photos of current exhibits (no photography is allowed when you visit) and to get updates on museum events.

Members of The Santa Rosa Quilt Guild lost quilts and fabric because of the recent wildfires in California. The Detroit
Area Modern Quilt Guild donated fabric to help those who needed to replenish their “stash.” Kudos to DAMQG for
reaching out! Visit www.santarosaquiltguild.org to see how this guild offers various “Row-By-Rows"” monthly. Looks like
fun.

ALLTOP is an online compendium of quilting news from around the web. Visit: https://quilting.allfop.com/ to check
out links to quilting blogs, Blocks of the Month, Bonnie Hunter's Quiltville and more. The home page has things sorted
by topic.

J \
Need a form?

Download form our website:
www.cameoquilters.org/forms

Need to see our meeting schedule?

Go to the website and click on
www.cameoquilters.org/calendar

N\ 4
blusk5510@Gmail.com
@rann 248-288-1142

&a} Silts
“Put Memories in a Quilt”

Barbara Lusk

Digital long arm quilting Custom designed quilts Rosemary Spatafora and Barb Lusk volunteered at The Women'’s
Convention, Cobo Center - Detroit, Oct. 27-29, 2017




2017-2018 CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD - WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM

Your space in the workshop will be confirmed by email when we receive your check with this
registration form and if space is available. Workshop fee(s) are required at the time of registration.
When the fee is paid, a Materials List will be given to the participant. If a participant must withdraw
from the workshop, a refund will be given if the vp-facilitator is given a minimum of 14 days notice
prior to the workshop date.

Please check the workshop(s) you would like to attend. Make checks payable to CAMEO Quilters Guild.
If you are enrolling in more than one workshop, please write separate checks for each workshop.

Please
Check Member Non-member
Your Instructor Date Workshop Fee Fee
Selection
Michelle May Sat. 11/18/17 Beekeeper Pincushion $55.00 $65.00
9am- 3pm includes materials kit
Jan Berg-Rezmer Sat. 01/20/18 Thread Painting $35.00 $45.00
9am-3pm includes materials kit
Linda Thielfoldt Sat. 04/21/18 Precision Piecing $45.00 $55.00
9am-3pm includes materials kit
Karen Turkes Fri.05/19/18 Design Your Own Landscape $55.00 $65.00
9am-3pm includes materials kit
Name:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Home Phone/Cell Phone:
Email Address:
CAMEO Member? CIRCLE ONE: Yes No

Mail to CAMEO Quilters Guild c/o Sharon Cratsenburg, PO Box 1044, Troy Ml 48088-1044

Any questions? Email: vp-facilitator@cameoquilters.org

For Guild Use Only:

Date Rec’d / / Amount Rec’d $ Check # Cash$ 2017 RegFormWeb



